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NEWSLETTER                               Friday, 8th December 2023  

We hereby express our respect for the Taungurung people, who are the Traditional Owners of the land on which we are based. 





 

 

 

 

Thanks and Gratitude – Ms. Dixon 
At the end of the school year, our Art teacher Ms. Dixon, will be retiring from teaching. I would like to thank 
Ms. Dixon for bringing the magic of art to so many students at KPS and we will certainly miss her colourful and 
creative corridor displays which have been a feature of KPS. I would also like to acknowledge how passionate 
Ms. Dixon has been about giving our students the opportunity to display their work in the community and 
participate in community competitions and exhibitions. Ms. Dixon’s artistic scarecrows were truly exceptional 
and she won many prizes at local shows. After 14 years of service at KPS, I would like to wish Ms. Dixon the 
very best with her next steps and thank her for her incredible contribution to the KPS art program and broader 
school life.  
 
End of Term Events 
The end of Term 4 is always an exceptionally busy time in schools and over the next two weeks our staff and 
students will be involved in many end of year activities and transitioning into their new roles for 2024. To help 
everyone track of what is going on at KPS, we have emailed an end of year communication to families which 
provides details on the major events which will take place over the next two weeks.  
 
Staffing Update: 2024 Teaching Teams 
I am excited to announce our teaching teams for 2024. As you will see from the list below, we have an 
exceptional team of highly skilled and motivated teachers working at KPS in 2024.  
 
Foundation :Erin McCredden (PLC Leader), Jessie Brizzio and Chas Staub 
Grade 1: Adriana MacCaskell (PLC Leader), Fiona Jacobs and Erin Spencer 
Grade 2 Chelsea McGrath (PLC Leader), Shannon Harris and Linda Pellis 
Grade 3 Lisa Veitch (PLC Leader), Sarah Keunen and Tegan McKee 
Grade 4 Anna Sloane (PLC Leader), Liz Magdato and Genta Marshall 
Grade 5 James Farrell (PLC Leader), Tracy Hecker, Caitlin Fandrich/Tenille Rowe & Fiona Johnson 
Grade 6 Kayla Melling (PLC Leader), Jess Bellingham & Jacque Ockenden / Michelle Vilinskis 
Specialist Team Jacque Nelson (PLC Leader) -PE; Cat Brennan (Performing Arts); Andrea Lewis – Art; Inquiry – 
Lauren Meath 
Classroom Support Teacher: Frith Hunt 
Nurture Room Sam Scalpello 
Literacy Tutors: Kerry Trawn and Jess Booth 
 
I would also like to acknowledge two of our valued teachers who will be working at other schools in 2024.     
Ms. Gemma Grimmond will be working at Wangaratta West Primary School in 2024 and Mr. Mitchell Hore will 
be working at Whitehills Primary School in Bendigo. I would like to thank them both for their valued 
contribution to KPS and acknowledge what wonderful presences they have been in our Junior School in their 
time at KPS.  
 
All the best, 
 

Neil O’Sullivan 
Principal 

 

Mr O’Sullivan 

 



 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 

Birthday wishes to the following 

students who celebrate next week:   

Poppy Williams, Elaina Gerard, 

Tianna Earp, Jayden Arico, Harry Williams, Jada Ward, 

Archie Gould, William Riddle, Chlarlotte Littlewood, Tai 

Ferguson, Lanah Lang, Ruby Ingram, Shae Zeinert, Sienna 

Schembri and Madeline Knight. 

 
 

 

 

December 

Tuesday 12th 

Grade 6 Graduation Bear order and payment due 

The Last Breakfast Club for 2023 - 8.15am to 8.40am 

STATEWIDE TRANSITION DAY 
 

Wednesday 13th 

Grade 6 Graduation and Celebratory Dinner  
 

Thursday 14th 

Swimming Carnival—Bindjulung V Balam Balam 
 

Friday 15th  

Grade 6 End of Year Funfields Excursion 
 

Monday 18th 

Swimming Carnival—Guwiyap V Ngarrart 

KPS Christmas Raffle, last day for donations —refer page 6  
 

Tuesday 19th 

Christmas Concert 
 

Wednesday 20th 

Last day of School Year—1.30 PM finish 
 

January 2024 

Wednesday 31st 

First day of Term 1 
 

February  

Thursday 15th  - 2nd Round Orders Due for 2024 Grade 6 

Jacket & Polo orders (refer page 8) 

 Late Arrivals 
If your child arrives after 
8.50am please ensure they 
go to the office to be 
signed in.  
If they are not signed in 
you will receive an SMS 
stating that your child is 
away. 

 

 
If any of your personal details change such as 

address, email, phone numbers, emergency 

contacts etc. it is important to contact the 

office as soon as possible to update our 

records.   

SICK BAY LINEN ROSTER  
 

December 

 

8th   Jackie Knight 

15th Nicole Peter 

20th Susan Moore 

Facebook 
As Facebook is not always monitored by staff, please direct 

anyquestions/queries/concerns to the school directly via 

kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au or by calling the office on 5782 1268.ng the 

 

2024 Book List/Stationery Packs—Please check your emails 

Families have been emailed a link via Compass for ordering 2024 

Book Lists. Please remember to order for your child’s 2024 class.  

The email incudes our future Foundation students for 2024. 

You can also view the booklist/stationery packs on our Kilmore 

Primary School website:  https://www.kilmoreps.vic.gov.au  

Go to Parents tab—2024 Stationery Packs and select the year 

level for 2024. 





 



Kilmore Primary School 

 

 

Student Awards 

At Kilmore Primary School, we are always working on modelling our school values of Kind, Proud and 

Safe.  As a whole school, we explicitly teach and then give our students opportunities to display these 

values within and beyond the classroom doors. 
 

The students listed below will be recognised for showing our school values at our assembly today. 
 

 
 

Foundation G — Eric Oates  
                      Mackenzie Cremona 

 

Grade 2H — Thomas Russell 
                   Billy Maxey 
                   Seth  

 

Grade 4S — Rydah Bentley 

 

Foundation H — Parker Marks    
                        Willow Burrows  

 

Grade 2P —  
        McKenna Peatling-Meehan 

 

Grade 5B — Marcus Montagnese 
              Grace Glavas-Musgrave 
  

 

Foundation M — Jaxon Thomas 
                        Sierra Suturkovski 
          Adama Muhammad Nagoggo 

 

Grade 3K — Hunter MaCrae 
                  Manvi Singh 

 

Grade 5J — Emma Delaney 
                 Abby Watts 

 

Grade 1A — Lucy Pace 

 

Grade 3M — Ashlea Lang 

 

Grade 5M — Phoenix Burrowes 
                   Xavier Tabone 
  

 

Grade 1H — Jhett Crani 
                  IH 

  

Grade 3V — Olivia Watts 

 

Grade 6J — Ashleigh Davon 
                 Tamira Krollig 
                 Molly Lazarus 

 

Grade 1M — Levi Potter 
                   IM 

 

Grade 3/4S — Dylan Stoneman 

 

Grade 6O — Joss Huffer 

 

Grade 1T — Elly Pankhurst 
                  Maddie Knight 

 

Grade 4F —  
                  

 

Grade 6V — Easton Yates 
                  Jess Baker 

 

Grade 2B — Caleb Buggy 

 

Grade 4M — Evan McKee 
                  Madeline Downie 

 

STEM —  

 

Grade 2F — Calais Klemm 
                  Seth Leahy 
                  Mason Young 

 

Grade 4R — Lyriq Maa  

                    

     

 

Performing Arts —   
                Sienna Bernardi IH       

  

Art —  

 

PE — 4F/4S 



 

Grade 6 Jacket and 

Polo Ordering 
 

Families of Grade 5 students will 

have been emailed via 

Compass an order form for 2024 Grade 6 

Jacket and Polo’s.  

 

First round orders have closed.  Second round 

orders are now due 15 February 2024 for 

delivery to KPS before end of term 1 in 2024.  

(All orders and payments must be placed 

directly with All Things Uniform). 

Please contact the office on 5782 1268 if you 

require any assistance in locating your order 

form in Compass. 

Drink Bottles 

Reminder all 
students need to 

bring a  
drink bottle to 

school.  

 

REMINDER TO WEAR YOUR HAT 

All students and staff are required to wear hats 
that protect their face, neck and ears, i.e. 
legionnaire, broad brimmed or bucket hats, 
whenever they are outside. Basketball or peak caps 
are not considered a suitable alternative. 

Please note the school does not sell hats.  You can 
purchase your hat from All Things Uniform, 
Broadford. 

 

 

KPS Canteen News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see next page on 

how to set up and  

register with Flexischools 

and place your canteen 

orders. 





 

Connecting With Kimberly  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Redfin  

On Wednesday, Richie and Ms. Pappin ventured to Hanging Rock with our grade 5 REDFIN participants for 
our final REDFIN session. REDFIN is a fishing themed small group program that focuses on self-esteem, 
communication and strengthening our relationships with others. The students reflected on the day being 
the best day that they have had and an opportunity to reflect on what we have been working on as a 
group. Within 20 minutes, Seth W was even able to catch a REDFIN! (which was put back into the water). 
We have had another wonderful year of group programs and wellbeing interventions, and we look forward 
to adding additional program opportunities in 2024!  



 

Connecting With Kimberly  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kids Helpline 

 
 

 

Ph: 1800 551 800  

https://
kidshelpline.com.au/  

 

Parentline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 22 89  

https://
parentline.com.au/  

 

Safe Steps 

 

 

Sexual assault, domestic 
and family violence  

 

Ph: 1800 015 188  
https://

www.safesteps.org.au/   

 

Lifeline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 11 14  

https://
www.lifeline.org.au/ 

The following services are available outside of school 

hours.   *In the event of an emergency please call 000* 

Best,  

Kimberly Batsas-Hill 

Social Worker -Primary Welfare Officer   

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/




 

Golf Scholarships for Junior Girls - Now Recruiting  

Kilmore Golf Club (KGC) has obtained funding from The Australian Golf Foundation (AGF) to support six girls to pursue 
their golf.  Scholarships are open to girls aged 9 to 16 and the program aims to retain their participation in golf by giving 
them a shared golf experience. Girls new to golf can also apply for the program if they demonstrate a commitment to 
learning the sport.   

This is a terrific opportunity, the girls receive 24 coaching sessions in total, 8 sessions per term during 2024. Coaching 
sessions will be run by our nominated coach on Saturdays at Kilmore Golf Club in Anderson Street Kilmore.  

Participants also receive a one-year junior club membership that carries playing rights, to encourage the girls to participate 
in club competitions and obtain a handicap. They will also be given a cap and golf shirt to wear, showing that they are part 
of this program.  

The Scholarship program is part of a national campaign to get more girls playing golf. Along with over 160 other golf 
facilities across Australia, Kilmore Golf Club will be working closely with golf’s national body Golf Australia throughout 
2024.  A total of six scholarships will be available at Kilmore Golf Club for the 2024 year.  

All we ask is that applicants display a desire and willingness to improve their golf skills, obtain a handicap, play in club 
competitions (or at least social play) and engage in any extra-curricular activity that fosters friendships between 
scholarship holders.  

For further information and to register your interest, please contact Bea Lay 0437 712 973 or Helen Dennett 0407 542 949. 
Alternatively please apply by leaving your name, email and phone number on email info@kilmoregolfclub.com.au or call 
(03) 57821123.  

Elf has been busy this week playing Twister with his friends. 

They look like they were having a lot of fun.   

Do you play Twister with your friends? 

https://www.australiangolffoundation.org.au/
mailto:info@kilmoregolfclub.com.au


  http://kps.allthingsuniform.getworkgear.com/  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fkps.allthingsuniform.getworkgear.com%2F&data=05%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7C0137d7d53f004383fe8408dbe0a0ff4f%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638350754346630160%7CUnkn


 



 














